
 
 

ELK MOUND WATER UTILITY NOTICE 
 
 

The Elk Mound Water Utility is currently in the 
process of changing all residential water meters to 

comply with WDNR no lead / low lead rule. 
 

Section 1417(a)(1) of the SDWA states that “no person may use any pipe, any pipe 
or plumbing fitting or fixture, any solder, or any flux, in the installation for repair 
of any public water system or any plumbing in a residential or nonresidential 
facility providing water for human consumption that is not lead free.”  Under 
section 1417(d), “lead free” means that solders and flux may not contain more 
than 0.2 percent lead; pipes, pipe fittings, and well pumps may not contain more 
than 8.0 percent lead; and plumbing fitting and fixtures must meet standards 
established under section 1417(e). 

 

 

 

Please contact the Water Utility at 715-879-5805 to set up an appointment to 
have your water meter upgraded to a lead-free meter. 

 

Thank you in advance for your prompt response! 


